New Directory will be forthcoming. We have new neighbors -- Christi Cohagen and Pat
Towell at 121 (534-3136) and Edie and Tom Smolinski at 135 (533-3258). As there will be new
renters in 115 (hopefully soon), the directory should be out by mid-July.

At the annual meeting it was agreed (this is only the editor's memory talking since she does not
have minutes from the meeting) that we would expand the directory with the inclusion of the
names/phone numbers/etc. of individuals and services each of us has used and would recommend
to others. Thus we have appended to this first of a kind communication, a sheet for each
household to complete
and return to 102 (DO
NOT use the mail slot
in the door as Corky
i eats mail!!).
these two events or any
others, please let one of
them know. Don't be shy. If you are willing to help, they would like to know that as well!

Social Committee
has been appointed--
Helga Johnson,
Michelle Parfitt, and
Edna Frady. They will
be planning the annual
picnic, looking at dates
and sites for the
Christmas Party, and so
on. Should anyone out
there have a marvelous
idea regarding either of

Recycling Coordinators Marge, Warren and Tyler, have the following bits to share:
Summary of Green Bin Recyclables:

Newspaper - Place in paper bags or bundled with twine.

Magazines - Include with newspapers.

Catalogs - Include with newspapers (applies to "normal" size only; not telephone-
sized ones).

Glass jars and bottles - Discard lids. Rinse.

Metal food and beverage cans - Remove lids (except for flip-top, which remain on),
rinse, and place lids in bottom of can.

Corrugated cardboard - Place in paper bags or bundles no larger than
2' x 2' x 1.5"; other cardboard can be taken to recycling center
on South Maple Avenue.

Junk Mail:

There is now a place to recycle "mixed paper" which includes all kinds of things:
envelopes, flyers, calendars, note cards, writing paper, computer paper--all kinds of
items that take up lots of room in your weekly trash bag. The Fairfax County Drop-
Off Center is at the National Wildlife Federation (8925 Leesburg Pike) (where
Lewinsville Road that starts out as Great Falls Street deadends at Route 7).

NOTE: For a donation to her favorite charities, the editor might be willing to do the drop off at the Falls
Church Recycling Center as well as out to the NWF/FC one.

Odds and Ends - Do you have any items you never use? Are you putting off cleaning out closets
because you don't know what to do with all you may find in the light of day? Well, maybe you are a
candidate for a yard/garage sale! It occurred to one that if all who wished to do such a sale were to
coordinate the date, advertising, etc., it might be advantageous not only to the seller but to the other
neighbors (nonsellers) as well (saving on wear and tear on nerves and traffic). If there is anyone out
there who is interested in pursuing this matter, please Edna know (533-3833). Should there be any
interest at all, we might get something going!



